
 
 

  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
August 25, 2022 
 
The Honorable Anthony Portantino    
Senator, 25th District 
1021 O Street, Room 7630 
Sacramento, CA 95814  
 
RE: Senate Bill 932 (Portantino): General plans: circulation element 

NEUTRAL – AS PROPOSED TO BE AMENED 
 

Dear Senator Portantino: 
 
The California State Association of Counties (CSAC), the League of California Cities (Cal Cities), the Urban 
Counties of California (UCC), the California Chapter of the American Planning Association (APA California), 
and the Rural County Representatives of California (RCRC) have removed our opposition to your Senate 
Bill 932 based on the proposed amendments August 25, 2022.  
 
As agreed, the proposed amendments make clarifying and technical amendments to include specific 
principles included in the Federal Highway Administration’s Safe System Approach; ensure goals and 
implementation are subject to local conditions and funding; incorporate specific projects in 
implementation plans rather than the General Plan; and remove inapplicable references to the 
Transportation Agency’s Zero Traffic Fatalities Task Force Report, the State Local partnership Program, 
the Surface Transportation Block Grant, and the Congestion Mitigation and Air Quality Improvement 
Program.   
 
Our organizations appreciate your willingness to improve the bill and address our concerns. If you need 
additional information about our position on SB 932, please contact Mark Neuberger (CSAC) at 
mneuburger@counties.org, Chris Lee (UCC) at clee@politicogroup.com, Lauren de Valencia y Sanchez 
(APA California) at lauren@stefangeorge.com, Damon Conklin (Cal Cities) at dconklin@calcities.org,  or 
Tracy Rhine (RCRC) at trhine@rcrcnet.org.  
  
Sincerely, 
       
 
 
Mark Neuberger     Christopher Lee     
CSAC       UCC  
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Damon Conklin      Eric Phillips      
Cal Cities      APA California 
 
 
 
 
Tracy Rhine       
RCRC        


